Natural Sciences Chairs Council

June 10, 2015

1:00pm – 2:57 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, L. Mian, B. Stanley, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, J. Mendoza, R. Smith, L. Lewis, D. Graham, A. Hovannesian
1) Approval of minutes for May 20, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Chao inquired as to when the outstanding students were notified about the reception that the president held on Sunday, June 7th.  He also wanted to know if faculty advisors were invited.
b. Announcements from administration
· Staff Appreciation Day is tentatively scheduled for Monday, July 13th. The staff will be going on a tour of Sony Pictures Studio and then to lunch.
· The dean wanted to confirm with the chairs that faculty members teaching a course with more than 120 students should receive one additional WTU, and for classes with more than 180 students, faculty members should receive two additional WTUs. Exception to this needs approval by the dean.
· The dean announced that we will be hosting a Scherba Lecture on April 28th, 2016 for the 50th anniversary. There will be a dinner following the lecture and each department will have one table (8-10 people) designated to them. Duke Graham offered to assist in identifying people to invite. There will not be a cost to attend this dinner.
3) Discussion Items:
a. Strategic Communications (AVP Dave Johnson) – AVP Johnson shared the following:
i. They have combined four departments into one department and changed the name to “Strategic Communications”.
ii. This will be a one-stop shop for marketing, public relations, publication assistance, advertising, photography and videography.

iii. In the fall, the campus will be launching a new website with a new look and more user friendly. All colleges, departments and other units will use the same template for a consistent look and functionality campus wide.

iv. There will be one person designated to each college to write stories about the college and the departments. 

v. Faculty bios will be enhanced.

AVP Johnson then answered questions.
b. Development Update (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham reported the following:
i. He has met with several department chairs and will continue to meet with them over the summer to identify development projects.
ii. His goal for this fiscal year was $1 million, and to date, he has booked $750k. Next week, he will book an additional $500k.

iii. He will share his goals for next year at the meeting on July 15th.

c. Assessment Update (Dr. Hovannesian) – 
i. Dr. Davida Fischman will take over as the assessment coordinator after Dr. Hovannesian leaves. 
ii. This assessment cycle ends on June 15th.
iii. Advising: There will be a reduction of student peer advisors for the upcoming AY. Erika Hernandez and Amanda Salazar will be combining forces to do advising.
iv. There are five PAES scholars graduating on June 20th.

v. We currently have 63 PAES scholars and the number of incoming PAES for the fall may double our current count. A discussion followed.
d. Scheduling update (Dean Fleming) – The dean reported the following on behalf of Dr. Williams:
i. She and Ms. Smith are currently looking at summer enrollment numbers and cancellations are being considered now. If any department has low enrollment and feels the class should not be canceled, contact the dean immediately.
e. Commencement (Lory Lewis) – Ms. Lewis handed out a seating chart for the platform party and the student line up. She then went over how the diplomas would be handed out to the students by each department chair. She reported that our current count for commencement is 29 graduate students and 452 undergraduate students. She also reminded the chairs to report to the San Manuel VIP Room no later than 3:00pm on Saturday, June 20th.
f. Faculty and staff equity increases – 73 staff members across campus were given a 3% equity increase from the $100k allotted for equity increases. The faculty equity gap was identified at $800k to be addressed over several years. $370K was allocated this year. Every probationary and tenured faculty member was automatically considered for an adjustment. The adjustments were based on rank, years in rank and discipline as compared to the CSU average.  Assistant Professors and Associate Professors were brought up to 98% of average, and Professors were brought to 94% of average.  
g. Personnel Issues – Dean Fleming reported the following:
i. Consideration is being given to compensating college evaluation committee members for the increased workloads that are a resulting from a greater number of faculty members being hired. A suggestion was made to give the members professional development funds.
ii. Please ensure that part time lecturer files include a CV and official transcripts.
h. Annual report / goals – The deans have to submit an annual report and goals by June 15th. A brief discussion of the goals followed. 
4) Other: 
Ms. Smith reported that she was informed that there is an ongoing audit being conducted on ISA appointments. The auditors may contact the departments for their spring appointment letters, the job duties and their time sheets for ISAs. She said she would discuss this audit with the department ASCs at their meeting tomorrow.
